
TOWN OF WEST HARTFORD.  The Town of West Hartford will submit to the U.S. Dept. of Housing and 
Urban Development (HUD) its 2020 Consolidated Annual Performance Evaluation Report (CAPER) as 
required of the Town of West Hartford to utilize Community Development Block Grant (CDBG) Funds.  
 
In alignment with the Town of West Hartford’s CDBG Citizen Participation Plan, the CAPER is available to the 
community for a review period of 15 days before submission to HUD. This year, the 2020 CAPER will be 
available for review and comment by West Hartford citizens from Tuesday October 26, 2021, to Monday 15, 
2021. Interested parties can contact Luan Ceka, CDBG Administrator, at 860-561-7562 or by email at 
Luan.Ceka@westhartfordct.gov or by mail at West Hartford Town Hall, Rm 130, 50 South Main Street, West 
Hartford, CT 06107. 
  
On or before November 18, 2021, The Town of West Hartford will submit the 2020 CAPER to HUD. 
 
A copy of the 2020 CAPER draft is also available for view (and to print) from the Town of West Hartford 
website at https://www.westhartfordct.gov/town-departments/social-services/community-development-block-
grant. It is possible to make an appointment with the CDBG Administrator to obtain a copy of the 2020 CAPER 
in person. The CDBG Administrator is available Monday through Friday 8:30 AM to 4:30 PM at West Hartford 
Town Hall. 
 
PUBLIC COMMENT: 
One public hearing will be conducted on Thursday, November 4, 2021, from 3:30 PM to 4:30 PM in West 
Hartford Town Hall, Room 400. Any interested person may attend the public hearings in person or by calling at 
the scheduled date and time and using the following access codes: +1-408-418-9388 Access Code: 2630092923. 
Audio participants using caller ID blocking will not be permitted to participate.  Audio participants will be 
called on in the order in which their call was received.  When prompted by the Host of the public hearing, audio 
participants will have the permission to speak on matters germane to the hearing. 
 
WRITTEN COMMENT: 
Any interested person may submit a written comment via email to Luan.Ceka@westhartfordct.gov or via mail, 
postmarked by November 4, 2021, to the address above. 
Written comments will be made part of the record at the public hearing on November 4, 2021.  In order to be 
included as part of the record, comments must meet the following requirements:  
•Comments must be received no later than noon on November 4, 2021. 
•The “subject” of the email shall be “[LAST NAME, FIRST NAME] CAPER”. 
•The body of the email must begin with the interested person(s) full name and street address. 
•Comments must be germane to the CAPER report.  
 
Any individual with a disability who needs special assistance to participate in the public hearings should contact 
Suzanne Oslander, Department of Social Services at 860-561-7580 or by email at 
SuzanneO@westhartfordct.gov.  
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